PACT STEERING GROUP
Minutes of SG meeting held on 6.2.13 at Applegarth, Nicholson Lane, Penrith
Present: Peter Ward (PW) Nigel Jenkins (NJ) Chris Cant (CC) Maureen Ward (MW) Geoff Rockcliffe- King (GRK) Peter Dicken (PD) Christine Sutherland (CS)
Apologies: John Bodger; Peter Clarke
Minutes of last meeting approved.
Matters Arising:
Watermill : It was noted that the IPS has now been set up and The Eden Valley Watermill Society Limited is now a legal entity. The website is currently under construction. Once the website is up and running this will fulfil the obligations of the grant funding for which PACT is responsible. CC had emailed  Henk Glimmerveen asking for an update, but as yet has not had a reply. As soon as the website is live, we can request the final 10% of the grant money from EDC. 
INCORPORATION
CC has been leading on this and reported that the documentation for incorporation was submitted to the FSA in mid January via the Co-op Hub. 
As soon as we have confirmation of incorporation, estimated to take 2 weeks;
· PACT will open a new  bank account at the Unity Trust Bank which will allow us to make payments online. Provided our turnover remains below £50,000 banking will be free. It will be necessary to monitor the flow of money from Sustain Eden projects if we want to ensure that banking remains free. 
· Founder directors will meet and then co-opt other directors onto the new board. The new society's year end will be 31st March and having an early first AGM lets us choose a full board soon rather than running on founder directors and co-opts for a long time. There will be £1 membership fee. 
Some of the training offered by the Co-op Hub remains to be taken up - and it was agreed that CC would arrange for a half day of finance training which PW would also attend and CC would also invite Howard Long to the next SG meeting to go through policy procedures, high level financial requirements and administrative procedures with all present. It was also agreed that the admin element of the training could be arranged in a two hour evening session which as many as possible could attend so that more than one person is conversant with procedure. PW pointed out that all directors should have an overview everything, with specific training for those taking particular responsibility. The next SG meeting will therefore be a training event.
It was agreed that incorporation would be a useful point to re articulate our core principles and to this end PW agreed to produce a draft "business plan" for the new society.
It was agreed that £2000 from the present PACT account should be transferred to PACT IPS 's new account at Unity Trust to cover immediate expenses such as insurance for the new society. The "old PACT" will continue to operate alongside the new society keeping its own insurance in place until the project in St Andrew's is complete (Awards for All grant money involved which cannot be transferred to the new society) when the "old PACT" closes down the remainder of its funds will be transferred to PACT IPS.
CC asked if he could use PACT's Paypal account for receiving money from those asking for seeds to be sent to them. This would avoid people having to send a stamped addressed envelope to CC  - they would pay a sum through Paypal and CC could then just post the seeds to them with costs covered. This was agreed.
UPDATE ON BIG LOTTERY PROJECTS
PW reported that after significantly more work than anticipated, CAfS now have everything in place and the Sustain Eden project started officially this week.
Story Giants Project
There was a meeting of the support group for this project last week and the leader of the project, Dawn Hurton, has already done a huge amount of work researching how the project might work using woodland as the focus. She will be drawing up firm proposals in the next couple of months and detailed plans will be put in place during the Autumn term. There is a requirement in the Lottery bid for 35 schools to be involved, and the current plan is to directly involve 20 schools in and around Penrith. It is envisaged that the legacy from the project will be a high quality teaching aid which can be rolled out to the other 15 schools - and possibly to more schools beyond Eden. 
ESCo
PW has had a meeting with Bill Knowles of the Co-op Hub to discuss the type of company which would be most suitable for the ESCo. A CIO was recommended (The Charitable Incorporated Organisation (CIO) is a new legal form for a charity)
Communication has proved troublesome both with the Co-op hub representative and with Bart Stevens from Ichoosr (the Belgian company initially approached about community switching) despite repeated emails from PW. 
PW was approached by Tom Lowther (Conservative Councillor Eden Lakes) recently as he is interested in this project and could offer funds of £18,000.
Logos and branding for the new company have been agreed and telephone contact ("call centre") for potential customers established. 
FREEGLE
CC reported that the money from the Freegle part of the Sustain Eden project would be coming back to PACT  - mostly for admin and filming costs. He also highlighted the Seedy Sunday event taking place in Kirkby Thore on 24th Feb. and the Freegle Grow Your Own (Sustain Eden project) launch event in Bolton on 14th April. See website for details of these.
RAISED BEDS FOR SALVATION ARMY
Stone Soup Day was a great success thanks to Joan Robinson's hard work and we all agreed that it should become an annual event in the PACT calendar and hope that others will copy the idea. Donations from those who came amounted to £135 to be put towards the making of the raised beds. 
ST ANDREWS AND GREENING PROJECTS
PW reported that with the success of the vote for the Penrith BID (Business Improvement District) comes sponsorship for the town planters for the next five years amounting to £2,000 per annum. (Peter had negotiated for this to be part of the BID)
PW also reported that after the project to relay the pathway in St Andrew's was completed the Council were very impressed with the quality and cost of the work and commissioned the same local tradesman to relay other paths in the area. 
FEEDBACK FROM FOOD GROUP
The food group will meet on Friday and discuss planned activities for the year ahead. These include a trip to Alnwick Gardens in April details of which have just been circulated, Freegle "Egg Map" and Food Swap launch at Bolton Village Hall, visit to Growing Well in Kendal, Apple Day at Acorn Bank, Penrith on a Plate and a free event in a village hall with tea and scones and info about PACT. More details after Food Group meeting.
PW alerted the group to the fact that the Council were tendering Penrith on a Plate. PW was looking at the possibility of tendering as it would allow many of the objectives of the food group to be delivered. His idea was that the event could be and run along the lines of the CAfS's Green Build event with visits to organic farms etc.. 
AOB
PW flagged up that £8,000 admin fees would be coming to PACT for the Sustain Eden projects, putting us on a firmer footing to consider other projects. For example, the film competition we have talked about in the past.
PW told the group that through Joan Robinson's work, the chief executive of Eden Housing has asked to meet him to explore how they might work together in the future.
Also PW reported that he is involved in the group looking at the possibility of a Town Council for Penrith, and also, through his position on the board of the Penrith Partnership, contributing to a review of the Masterplan for Penrith - which was produced some years ago but still has some relevance today. These activities give PACT a voice in local affairs and a real chance to influence future development of Penrith. 
GRK suggested we make use of an offer from Lee Quinn of the Eden Local magazine to have an article about PACT. This was discussed and it was agreed that we could make this a regular feature of the magazine and it may be worth paying a professional to write the copy and arrange the format to attract the widest audience. We should start from an understanding of what outcomes we want from such publicity. The PACT relaunch after incorporation might be a good opportunity to take up this offer.
The meeting closed at 10.15 
Date of next meeting 6.3.13
